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From: Yvonne Markie 
Sent: 24 July 2018 16:14
To: 'James Kirkham'
Subject: Planning Application Consultation - 18/01158/F

Good afternoon

Please find attached response to the above consultation from the Strategic Housing Team.

Regards

Yvonne Markie 

Yvonne Markie BA (Hons) PgDip FCIH  

Strategic Housing Officer

Cherwell and South Northamptonshire Councils  

Tel: 01295 221604
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Planning Application Number: 18/01158/F
Site Name:  The Old Malthouse, Banbury 
Planning Officer: James Kirkham 
Date of Comments: 24/07/2018
Comments by: Yvonne Markie
This resubmitted application will create 25 residential units which under policy BSC3 of the Cherwell Local Plan will carry a contribution of 7.5 affordable units, which we would usually round up to 8 units.  However due to the nature and design proposed in this case we have previously agreed a commuted sum payment in lieu of on-site provision.   Based on current policy a commuted sum would be calculated as the residual land value with 100% market housing minus the residual land value with the affordable housing requirement. 

The applicant has stated that provision of affordable housing is not viable, and has submitted a financial viability assessment.

Fiona Brown agreed in an email dated 01/02/2018 that given the applicant has evidenced the viability issue, and used our preferred methodology in calculating the commuted sum  we could accept the resulting figure.  This does not equate to a full affordable housing contribution (due to the viability position) but can provide a useful contribution to additional affordable housing in Banbury.
The applicant has confirmed in their Planning Statement that they remain willing to meet the commuted sum which has been previously agreed with the  Housing Officer ie: this will be based on the difference between the Residual Land Value of the site without affordable housing less the Residual Land Value with affordable housing. 

In these circumstances we do not object to the proposal. 

